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111.
Mr M W Sibuyana (IFP) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether funds will again be made available to drill and equip another borehole at Sihlekiso Higher Primary School at Sigagula Settlement, Bushbuckridge North; if not, why not; if so, who will provide funding for the borehole?

(2)
whether the borehole will be drilled before the forthcoming local government elections; if not, why not;

(3)
whether her department will recover the funds  that were allocated previously to provide the school with a borehole; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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For the information of the Honourable members I can mention that the Sihlekiso Higher Primary School is situated at the Sigagula settlement, Bushbuckridge North and water is being supplied to the settlement and the school from a nearby dam and purification plant.  The water supply is augmented by two boreholes which are currently being refurbished and therefore not in use at the moment.   Apart from the elevated steel water tank belonging to the school, there are also three other water tanks with a storage capacity of 30 000 litres available at the school. There, therefore, appears to be sufficient water and storage facilities available at the school to meet the water needs of the school and to accommodate any increase in demand during the forthcoming local government elections.

I can add that The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is responsible for monitoring the implementation of water supply to schools identified by the Independent Electoral Commission (IEC) as voting stations.  The Sihlekiso Higher Primary School is a school which will be used as an IEC voting station in the forthcoming local government elections, but it is not on the list of schools to be provided with water under the IEC programme aimed at ensuring sufficient water supply to polling stations. Should the need arise to supplement the water supply to the school, the Bohlabela District Municipality is geared to intervene and the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has also indicated its willingness to assist if the Municipality experiences any problems in this regard.
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It is the long term goal of Government to improve the water supply to all consumers who are currently only receiving basic water supply and to fulfil this undertaking my Department intends to eventually extend the water supply pipeline to a reservoir at the school to ensure a sufficient and sustainable supply of water to the School.

